
 
 
 
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED PROPERTY TAX INCREASE FOR 
BUTTERFIELD PARK DISTRICT  

35 ILCS 200/18-80 
November 14th, 2024 

 
I. A public hearing to approve a proposed property tax levy increase for Butterfield 

Park District for fiscal year 2024-2025 will be held on December 12th, 2024 at 
6:30 p.m. at the Butterfield Park District’s Administration and Recreation 
Building –21 w 730 Butterfield Road - Lombard, Illinois 60148 or on a Zoom 
Virtual Meeting Platform if necessary.  If the meeting is held in a Zoom format, it 
shall be duly posted, and the public will be invited to attend.  

 
Any person desiring to appear at the public hearing and present testimony to the 
taxing district may contact Michael Hixenbaugh, Executive Director for the Park 
District Board of Commissioners, at the Butterfield Park District’s Administration 
and Recreation Building –  21 w 730 Butterfield Road - Lombard, Illinois 60148.   
Their office telephone number is: (630) - 858-2229.   
  

II. The corporate and special purpose property taxes extended or abated for 2023 
were $833,975. 

 
The proposed corporate and special purpose property taxes to be levied for 2024 
are $862,329.  
 

III. The property taxes extended for debt service and public building commission 
leases for 2023 were $537,457.  

 
The estimated property taxes to be levied for debt service and public building 
commission leases for 2024 are $555,731. This represents a 3.4% increase over 
the previous year.  

 
IV. The total property taxes extended or abated for 2023 were $1,371,432.   

 
The estimated total property taxes to be levied for 2024 are $1,418,060. This 
represents a 3.4% increase over the previous year’s request.  
 
 
 
 
 
 


